WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING STEERING GROUP MEETING 23 MAY 2013, 7.30PM
        IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
                                                            MINUTES
                                                                                  ACTION
Present: 
Cllr S Gamble (Chairman); Mr C Barker-Wyatt; Mr N Barnes; Mr S Barr; Cllr E Evans; Miss E Hinton;  Mr J Miles-Hobbs; Cllr M May; Miss S Newson; Mr C Thorne.
Apologies:  Mrs J Byford; Mr P Langham; Mr R Matters; Mr P Rayner.
Also present: P Baxter(Clerk).
13/14/001 Minutes of the last meeting

                     The minutes of the last meeting, previously circulated, were agreed and signed by the Chairman. The Chairman noted that a large scale map had been provided, that Village Design Statement copies were distributed for this meeting, and that Wiltshire Council had published a news bulletin on the Wiltshire Broadband programme.
13/14/002
Area designation consultation

The Chairman reported that the public consultation period had ended the previous day, and that Wiltshire Council would now proceed with the Designation process. The Clerk, in liaison with the Wiltshire Council Link Officer, confirmed that no consultation responses had been made.
13/14/003
Government grant award


The Chairman reported that the Parish Council had been successful in its bid to ‘Locality’ (working for the Dept for Communities and Local Government) for a direct grant to support the procurement of professional services for the required Environmental Assessment, and for expenses related to public consultation. The sum of £6870 was awarded.

13/14/004
Core Group report


The Chairman updated the group on the work of the Core Group, operating in a co-ordination and strategic role, and which would be overseeing the allocation of the grant once received, on behalf of the Council.
13/14/005 Sub Group updates:

Development


CT noted that the Plan would need to address ‘design’ issues, and that the Village Design Statement could be used as a useful benchmark in developing policy statements for that purpose.

The sub-group would need to develop thoughts on how much housing development should be proposed, whilst ensuring that the volume would be sufficient to meet the overall aim of the Plan.

The sub-group would also need to review what sites could be available and any constraints upon them (such as flooding). Land owners should be approached early on.


The sub-group should also prepare discussion to support debate on whether one site or several should be proposed. Evidence of need or demand and changing demographics over the Plan term would also need researching.


It was noted that this work would inform all the other sub-groups.


Transport


SB noted that this work would be driven by the scale of development proposed, and sought clarity on the role of this sub-group as a consequence. It was proposed that the work should exclude consideration of a village by-pass as impracticable. Some past research on public transport and roads provision would still be available, but more data is required on current road and parking issues. This would require on-street survey. Proposals for parking reform would need to link with the DAPS School Travel Plan, and traffic monitoring can link to the Community Speedwatch team. 

Any requirement for a questionnaire needs to link with other sub-groups to make best use of the activity, but results would be mostly subjective opinion.


Community Facilities

MM reported that a whole site review of the recreation ground was required, this being the principle location of all structural facilities in the parish. A presentation would be made to the Annual Parish Meeting tomorrow evening on the future of the Village Hall itself, and suggestions would be sought on improvements to the rest of the estate. It was suggested that particular issues raised by the group, such as redevelopment of the Village Hall, any possible expansion of the DAPS footprint and/or the landscaping of the playing fields, could form Policy Statements in the Plan.

Environment


J M-H noted that a baseline Environment Assessment is required. Scale would depend on size of development s proposed. The Plan could make Policy Statements on renewable energy, recycling, woodland planting, and measures to tackle fuel poverty, any of which may be supported by S.106 or Community Infrastructure Levy funding. NB expressed an interest in joining this sub-group.

Economy


The Chairman noted that the Broadband programme was on-going, and that C B-W would benefit from additional support in his sub-group. A survey of current jobs in the parish would be required. Additional membership from the Council would be requested.
13/14/006 Next steps

CT explained that the sub-groups should now be producing data and information, and that a first draft issues report was required that would then enable the beginning of a draft Plan. A common standard was requested:
· Baseline analysis
· Key concerns summary

· Problem analysis and sources of further research

· Potential solutions and options


Each sub-group was requested to produce a range of initial research material formatted as above by the end of July, so that the Core Group can work on the product for a further Steering Group meeting in September. 
13/14/007 Next meeting


The next meeting was set for 17 September 2013 in the Giles Room
                          Signed……………………………………..……………. (Chairman)  17 September 2013
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